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Head of Centre’s report on progress in 2012 
 
Purpose of report:  
The purpose of this report is to inform the Joint Committee on progress at the Epping Forest Field Centre in 
2012. I recommend that the report be RECEIVED.  
 

 

Criteria 
2012  

Targets 

2012 
Performance at end 

of first quarter  

Learner experiences  22,000 On target  

Volunteer days 525 On target 

People 

Able to 
demonstrate 
meeting of IIP 
standards for 
internal or external 
assessment 

FSC re-accredited 
with IIP (assessment 
included EFFC)  
March 2012 
 
 
 

Quality 

Maintain standards 
and prepare for re-
assessment in 2013 

Standards being 
maintained. 
 
 

Health & Safety 

Maintain standard 
of Gold Shield and 
prepare for re-
assessment in 2013 

Standards being 
maintained.  

‘Overall’ 
visitor 
feedback 
score 

>4.9 >4.9 On target 

>4.9 >4.9 On target 

>4.8 >4.8 On target 

 
 
In common with all other FSC centres we now ask two crucial questions of our customers: 

 ‘Overall did your experience with us match or hopefully exceed your expectations?’ (yes/no)   

 Did your learning experience lead to a significant increase in your understanding of the 
environment?’ (yes/no)  

It is pleasing to be able to report that, as at the end of the first quarter there have been no instances where 
the answer ‘no’ has been recorded.  
 
  
 

Inspiring environmental understanding through first-hand experience 
 

Epping Forest Field Centre  
 

The Centre is managed by FSC for, and on behalf of, the City of London 



The 2012 Plan presented to the last meeting made clear reference to the need to respond to rising basic costs and 
also to recover ‘lost’ income relating to: 
 delivery of DEF modules (in the autumn term) 

 funding for the management & evaluation of the DEF project (in the autumn term) 

 the reduction in the City of London payment  

 any additional costs incurred in securing new income 
 
With this in mind we have: 

 reduced administration staff from 1.5 full-time equivalent to one by making the post of administrator (part 
time) redundant (retaining the post of Bursar)  

 not replaced a Trainee Tutor whose contract ended in December 

 kept a Tutor role at 0.4 full-time equivalent and not made this full time for the peak season as originally 
envisaged  

 
Whilst this inevitably brings additional pressures and challenges the current team have all worked effectively 
together for more than 12 months and we are now getting some efficiency gains that we hope will still enable us to 
deliver our 2012 Plan.   
 
The Lessons from Nature Project (as described in the EFFC 2011-14 Plan) is a current focus of attention with trialling 
of this exciting new programmes taking place in the summer term – see next page for further information.   
 
Our Easter ‘stakeholder’ newsletter is attached to this report to give a flavour of other things that are of current 
relevance at the Centre. [Please note that some of the links in this newsletter may not be active until circulation date 
later in mid April].  
  
  

Steve Bunce,  Head of Centre          020 8502 8500                                         stevebunce.ef@field-studies-council.org 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 


